David A. Salvatore

~ Council President

December 28, 2018

Ms. Lori L. Hagen
City Clerk
25 Dorrance Street
Providence, RI 02903
Dear Madame Clerk:
Please be advised that I am hereby re-appointing Ashley Belanger of 879
Hope Street, Providence, Rhode Island 02906, as a member of the Juvenile

Hearing Board, for a term to expire on December 31, 2021.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Sincerely,

David A. Salvatore
City Council President

IN CITY COUNECIL
_MAR 272019

\ HEREUPON IT 1S ORDERED THAT

THE SAME BE REGEN,
%/» CLERK

City of Providence, Rhode Island 02903




